From: noreply-dphimmunizations@ct.gov <noreply@everbridge.net>

Sent: Friday, December 17, 2021 1:20 PM

Subject: ACIP recommends mRNA COVID-19 vaccines preferred over the J&J Janssen



## **December 17, 2021**

This communication is being sent to all key contacts at provider organizations administering COVID-19 vaccine— please read this message in its entirety. Please feel free to share it with others in your organization who may benefit from the update. Note that all of our communications are archived on our web site.

Dear Connecticut COVID-19 Vaccine Providers,

The Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) met yesterday, December 16, to discuss and vote on updated recommendations for the Janssen COVID-19 vaccine. The members heard presentations about thrombosis with thrombocytopenia syndrome (TTS), COVID-19 vaccine safety surveillance in children 5 through 11 years of age, and the Omicron variant. The presentations included an update to the benefit and risk assessment in the Evidence to Recommendations Frameworks for the Janssen COVID-19 vaccines. The TTS case reporting rate following Janssen COVID-19 vaccination is higher than previous estimates in a wide range of ages for both men and women. Recent investigations have provided additional evidence for a relationship between Janssen COVID-19 vaccination and TTS and associated severe outcomes.

## **Updated Recommendation**

The ACIP recommended that mRNA COVID-19 vaccines are preferred over the Janssen COVID-19 vaccine for the prevention of COVID-19 for persons ≥18 years of age.

## CDC endorses ACIP's updated COVID-19 vaccine recommendations

## **CDC COCA Call**

There will be a COCA call on J&J is at 2 pm today. The call will present the latest evidence on TTS after administration of the Janssen COVID-19 vaccine. Presenters will discuss TTS and updated vaccine recommendations.

Find the info at this link. <a href="https://emergency.cdc.gov/coca/calls/2021/callinfo">https://emergency.cdc.gov/coca/calls/2021/callinfo</a> 121721.asp

We will share more information as it becomes available. Thank you for everything you are doing to keep Connecticut residents safe and healthy!

CT DPH Immunization Program Main P: (860) 509-7929 | Fax: (860) 706-5429 | Email: <a href="mailto:dph.immunizations@ct.gov">dph.immunizations@ct.gov</a> Website: <a href="mailto:CT Immunization Program">CT Immunization Program</a> | <a href="mailto:COVID-19 Vaccine">COVID-19 Vaccine</a> Program

If you would like to unsubscribe from these communications, please send an email to <a href="mailto:Dph.immunizations@ct.gov">Dph.immunizations@ct.gov</a> with the subject line "Unsubscribe from COVID-19 Program communications".